
POCATELLO DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 
MINUTES 

Meeting April 19, 2006 

Members present: Terry Brower, Steve Brown, Roger Chase, Jim Guthrie, Darsi Johnson, Ken 
Monroe, John Ricks, Dan Schroeder, and Richard Stallings 

Staff present: Sari David, Bannock Development; A. Dean Tranmer and Darcy Taylor, City 
Legal Department; Robert Chambers, interim Exec. Director; Rayna Valentine, Secretary 

1. Preliminary matters. The meeting was called to order at 11 :00 by Chairman Brown.
Alterations to the agenda include the addition of a discussion item regarding an East Center
revenue allocation area and an update on the Whitman project. Minutes of March 15th were
reviewed. It was MSC (Stallings, Brower) to approve the minutes with the appropriate
correction to the date in the header. Minutes of the special meeting of April 11, 2006 were
reviewed and it was MSC (Schroeder Johnson) to approve those minutes. R. Chambers
reported no items of concern in the financial reports. After brief review, it was MSC (Monroe,
Chase) to approve the March financial reports.

R. Chase asked to be recognized in order to report to the members that the latest
unemployment statistics show a 2% unemployment rate for Pocatello, which is the lowest in the 
state. He believes that the PDA board's work has been a contributing factor in lowering 
unemployment locally and, as Mayor, extends his congratulations and thanks for a job well done. 

2. Expenditures presented for approval:
First quarter administrative expenses per invoice from Bannock Development: It was 

MSC (Chase, Johnson) to authorize this expenditure in the amount of$3,125.00. 
Central Corridor expenditure for PDA share of engineering services for the south valley 

connector: An update on the status was requested. R. Chase stated that the announcement of the 
choice of route was schedule for next month. Two choices remain. One is known as the 
Leo/Harper route and the other as the Shoshone South route. Roger also reminded' the PDA 
members that the City will be requesting close to $2 million more than the already-allocated 
amount for the connector in order to complete the project and asked the members to keep this in 
mind as they discussed the possible uses for the remaining funds in the Central Corridor. 

At this point, J. Guthrie noted that the Board continues to have agenda items for funding 
for additional projects and would like to know, in light of the connector's further need of funds 
and the fact that the PDA has indicated at least some willingness to provide further connector 
funding, whether PDA could be over-spending (over-promising) if the Board doesn't have on­
going information to review regarding all its commitments. Should the request for additional 
connector money be included in an agenda in the near future? Could the members be given 
monthly information as to projects, costs, commitments, and projected income through the life of 
the districts in addition to the income/expense and district balance information? Several 
members concurred and added that, if there was a serious cash-flow problem, either no more 
commitments could be made during the shortage, or the board would have to consider methods 
of increasing the cash-available amounts. 

The Chair then directed R. Chambers and S. Davidson to provide the desired 
information on a monthly basis in the packets for reference in the event of further funding 
requests. 






